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DHS Kicks Off Children’s Preparedness Website

The Department of Homeland Security this week unveiled their new website to provide information and resources to young people on personal and community preparedness, “Ready Kids.” The website features Rex the Mountain Lion, an animated preparedness maven who helps children learn more about the importance of preparing for natural disasters and terrorist attacks. DHS hopes Rex will be as popular and iconic as previous animals used to market government initiatives, such as forest-fire fighter Smokey the Bear and McGruff the Crime Dog, who encourages kids to “take a bite out of crime.” 
“Preparedness is not just a government challenge,” DHS Secretary Michael Chertoff said in a ceremony in Chicago to kick off the program. “We must all have a plan, as well as capabilities and resources,” Chertoff added, as quoted in a Medill News Service article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Preparedness/article_002514.php 
Ready Kids materials already have been distributed to 135,000 middle-school teachers in the 25 largest U.S. cities. However, the schools have significant leeway in how to integrate the campaign into their curriculum. 

Defense, Homeland Security Big Winners in President’s Budget Request

The $2.77 trillion 2007 budget request President Bush sent to Capitol Hill this week asks for increases in defense and homeland security funding. In the President’s budget proposal, the Department of Homeland Security budget would increase by $2.4 billion to $35.6 billion in 2007. However, the President is proposing deep cuts in first-responder programs to help underwrite the 7 percent funding increase. Instead of stepping-up disaster response capabilities, the new funding would support a major boost in border security, including 1,500 new border agents, according to a news analysis in Congressional Quarterly. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/Border/article_002511.php
But much of President Bush’s planned increase in DHS appropriations would require doubling the airline passenger security ticket fee from $2.50 to $5. Last year the president proposed the same increase and was rejected by Congress. Lawmakers are likely to reject the increase again, especially in an election year.  
Whitman, EPA To Face Lawsuit on Ground Zero Air Quality
Environmental Protection Agency head Christie Todd Whitman made "misleading statements of safety" about the air quality near the World Trade Center in the days after the Sept. 11 attack and may have put the public in danger, a federal judge found last Friday.  The judge, Deborah A. Batts, ruled that a 2004 class action lawsuit filed by lower Manhattan and Brooklyn residents against Whitman, other EPA officials and the agency itself should be heard in federal court. The lawsuit charges that the EPA failed to warn people of dangerous materials in the air and then failed to carry out an adequate cleanup. The plaintiffs are seeking monetary damages and want the judge to order a thorough cleaning, according to a recent New York Times article. Judge Batts ruled that Whitman knew the air near Ground Zero was unsafe, and by encouraging people to return to their homes and jobs in the area as early as September 13th,  "increased, and may have in fact created, the danger" to the public’s health. 

Whitman responded to the Judge’s ruling on Monday with a statement claiming, "Every action taken by the EPA during the response to this horrific event was designed to provide the most comprehensive protection and the most accurate information to the residents of Manhattan," as detailed in a Newark Star-Ledger article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002497.php Some lower Manhattan residents, however, consider Whitman’s statement to be false.  “Everybody knew it wasn't good," said Mike Keane, owner of O'Hara's Pub & Restaurant on Cedar Street in lower Manhattan, about the dust-laden atmosphere. "She was lying through her teeth," he is quoted in a recent NY Newsday article.  http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002500.php
An editorial in Wednesday’s Press of Atlantic City lays out the issues in question in the lawsuit and offers a widely-held view regarding Whitman’s motivations in the days after the attacks: “The EPA's own inspector general concluded in 2003 that the agency did not have sufficient data to say the air was safe and that the misleading reassurances were made at the insistence of the White House. Yes, Christie Whitman got caught in the middle, as she did almost constantly during her tenure at EPA. The facts and the science pulled her one way; the White House apparently pulled her another way.” http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Editorials/article_002524.php  However, Whitman is the highest-ranking Bush Administration official named as a defendant in the case. VOICES will continue to update you on the progress of this important case. 
